ASCSU Weekly Report 2/16/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· Sorry for missing cabinet last week.  Again, my good friend died and his memorial was down in Denver.

· Elections are approaching fast please contact me so I can help you understand the implications of the upcoming budget for next year and with your platform points.

· Nate Fiedler is data basing the information in the Silver Spruces.  We are looking at expanding out Alumni relations to help use receive better connection when we leave CSU and get into the real world.

· Tim Sellers, Tim Hole, and I are working RamRide this weekend.  If you would like to help, please let us know!  The RamRide staff will be on a much needed “vacation” at the annual safe ride program conference.

· Matt Worthington and I are heading to Denver on Thursday to speak with Representative Murray about bill 1206.

· I Am Higher Education

· Please stop a moment and thank those who were involved with the planning and implementing of this program:

· Matt Worthington

· Sarah Cole

· I Am Higher Education “Posse”

· The first annual Founders Day went extremely well last week, look forward to expansion leading up to CSU’s 150th birthday! (in 10 years).

· Thank you Senate for asking questions during the ratification process.

· Senate, please understand that ASCSU is a balance between the three branches.  If you change rules for one branch, you must change them for all of them.

· Board of Governors is Monday and Tuesday Feb 22 and Feb 23.

· I will be giving a report about our I Am Higher Education campaign and trying to look for support for March 3rd.

· My capstone is looking at trying to reorganize the multiple websites that CSU has for students

· Ramweb, Ramct, Rampoint, ect

· LSC Master planning is moving towards finalization process

· Tim and I were looking at taking away the “Jigsaw” puzzle that look like offices and making space more functional.  The master plan is still a DRAFT and will not be finalized towards the end of the summer.

Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: Next week we will be begin to hear budget requests.
· This is what SFRB is all about so get excited.

· Senate: Please continue to write senator reports
· Thank you for all the hard work, I would like to encourage all of you to keep working on legislative follow through
· All ASCSU Advisors meeting: Dan and I met with a majority of ASCSU’s advisors last Wednesday. 
·  It is really invigorating to see the level of support that this organization has from all levels of the University. 
· We really focused on how we can strengthen the ASCSU/Advisors relationship, and how we can make sure that next year’s administration can be successful.
·  If you have any ideas or thoughts on the advisors please let me know.
· If you see an ASCSU advisor give them a hug.
· If you would like further information please ask me directly
· CSU/City liaison meeting: Courtney and I represented ASCSU at the monthly meeting.
· Most of the people present were enthusiastic to both the progress of RamRide and the Higher Ed campaign.  
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
· GO RAMS!
Finance Report – Shannon Endres
Student Funding Board: 

· Distributed $3,912.57 to the National Society of Collegiate Scholars

· SFB no longer has funds to distribute

· Will be meeting with the Chabad Jewish Student Organization for an appeal to a suspension

Dates to Remember:
February 23rd-24th, 2010---  Front Range Student Ecology Symposium
February 25th, 2010---  Students for Life
February 27th-30th---  Art Fest Committee

March 1st-5th, 2010---  Students For Holocaust Awareness: Holocaust Awareness Week
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	5-Oct-09

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$35,692.15 
	89.70%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	2,754.49
	110.20%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	38.60%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,901.21 
	38.70%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,385.00 
	20.40%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$9,339.57 
	40.60%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$206.72 
	12.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$22,352.56 
	77.10%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$89.56 
	9.00%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$54,773.18 
	62.70%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	  
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$136,503.29 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$83,541.03 
	62.00%

	  
	Account Balance
	$86,774.63  
	 


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· Please have your office hours clearly posted.

· Having meetings with all the Directors. We are going to get a lot done this semester.

· The ‘I am Higher Ed’ planning is going a little shaky; please plan further ahead in the future for these types of things, it makes things easier.

General:
· I need 20-50 word descriptions of everyone’s job within ASCSU in plain, friendly, and easy to read terms. I need these by the end of the week so please send them my way.
· Everyone needs to be talking about the rally. Invite all your friends on Facebook, talk to your friends and classes and volunteer some time to Worthington. Please Help! We need a big turnout for it to make an impact.
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of Diversity and Outreach
· Assistant Director of RamRide

· Assistant Director of Marketing
· Please send me all of your program reports if you have not already done so.
· We need to be actively recruiting for all positions. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· Marketing has marketing request forms at their cubicle; please get these in as early as you can. 
· I am putting together a new hire packet for new ASCSU members. If you have any ideas come talk to me.
· If you want anything to be posted on the PowerPoint that will continuously run on the new screen in the office, please send it to me.
· If you are interested in helping running the new RamRide system this weekend (the 18th – 21st ), shoot me an email. The RamRide staff will be out of town and we could use some help running the show.
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

RamRide help Feb. 18th – 21st 

Rally – Feb. 17th

Elections Manager –Kevin Robinson

· The Elections Committee application process has closed, and I received seventeen applications. Needless to say, narrowing them down to nine was a hard process indeed. My goal was to get as much new blood as possible -- that means that a lot of very well qualified members of ASCSU didn't make the cut.

· In no particular order, here are my (and Dan's) recommendations for the committee:

Laura Schentag

Andrew Ives

Lauren Chase

Brian Stewart

Dominic Lajoie

Lyndsay Lack

Jessica McLaughlin

Carrie Krol

Gretchen Wilson

· All of these proposed members must be vetted by the Senate, so please ask a lot of questions tomorrow. These members will be helping out with a very important process, so please make sure that you vet them accordingly. Ask hard questions. Ask them if they will remain objective. Then ask them again. Don't just rubber stamp these folks!

Dates to Remember:
February 17th: Elections Committee Ratifications at Senate
February 19th: Application for candicacy is released 

March 3rd: Elections changes require a 3/4ths vote

March 12th: Deadline for applications for candidacy

March 22: Campaigning starts

Academics –Ryan Morrison
· I have completed calculating syllabi data and will hopefully present my cleverly constructed graphs to Senate in to start a question and answer session to gather perspectives.  Next step is to construct a student voice survey to identify problems the student body has noticed.  Thanks to Krysta Morrison, unofficial Assistant Director of Academics, for cleverly constructing the graphs for me.

· Breaking ground on the textbook exchange.  Associate Director Riley was already making headway on this project when I contacted him.  I will be dealing with the "terms of use" issues while he continues design.  There are certain issues as to who will run the site, who's authority it will fall under, legal stuff, can the CSU (or ASCSU) logo be on it, and so on and so forth.  

· If anyone needs/wants to be involved with a committee, let me know.  There are quite a few faculty committees that I am not able to attend.

Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Collected names for Higher Ed over the last couple weeks from each of my classes.

· Set committee meeting time for 1pm on Fridays.

· Int’l Dance Party was successful.

· We collected names for recruitment and Higher Ed.

· Regina Mason event is set and ready to go.

· Focusing on outreach and working with rest of the cultural/resource center for remainder of semester.

· Goal is to sponsor/team up for at least one event with each office this semester.

· Meeting with Vani (my advisor) to hook me up with all the offices and help transition.

Dates to Remember:

Feb 17- Higher Ed rally

Feb 24- Regina Mason event 6pm theatre
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
· We met with Rob Klein on Thursday to discuss the phonebook event. He is interested in collecting phonebooks and making a large pile then burning them.  We have come across a few obstacles related to the burning of the phonebooks so it may just be a large pile.  There is already a bill in the House related to this issue.

· We have also started work on Bike to School Day to be held the first week of May.  Ram Cycle is reserving the plaza for us and we are going to get as many groups as possible to be involved and do enough advanced marketing to get people to actually bike to school.

· We have also started research on plastic bag elimination in Fort Collins that Rob Klein has graciously agreed to help with.

· I met with Chris Anderson yesterday to discuss plans for the SSC.  I made it very clear that my goal is to make this a sustainable organization so students in future years can continue it.  We are working on a Round Table Event and an outline of what we expect this center to look like after recycling is through.

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
· This week we’re exploring our strengths as leaders in RLT and are excited to welcome Ms. Joslyn McGriff, the Residence Director of Alison and Newsom Residence Halls as a guest facilitator. Committee reports for this week will be available by Wednesday, and I will be sure to bring these to Cabinet and Senate.

· Some of the Ram Leaders will be speaking at the rally on Wednesday, so be sure to show your support for our Ram Leaders!

· Next Wednesday, February 24th at 5 p.m. is our first professional development session for ASCSU in the Senate chambers. Please show up on time to respect our guest speaker. You can plan on this session taking approximately one hour.

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
 

Marketing –Sarah Cole
General:
· Marketing is working on the higher education rally. 
·  We’re working with other departments to develop a pamphlet for students interested in ASCSU
· Once the higher education rally is over, marketing will turn its focus to the website and work on its revamp.
Dates to Remember:

2/17/10- Higher Education Rally!

RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· Still trying to get up to speed fully on our new operating procedure. Obviously there will be kinks to work out for quite some time, but we are still going strong!
· We are off to College Station, TX! Hopefully we will get some great ideas from the conference, and hopefully we can teach some other, younger programs about our operations, so we can help them thrive as new safe ride programs. We leave on Thursday morning, and will be back on Sunday morning.
· Met with Lance Wright and Mike Ellis to discuss the expansion of the physical RamRide office space downstairs in the LSC. We have some great options, and Dan and I will hammer out some of the details and draft up a proposal by Spring Break.
· Dan, Tim and Tim will be running RamRide this weekend. Help them out if you can!
Donations: 


· Moving forward.
Volunteers:
· Still going strong.
· Volunteers can now check if they have signed up for a night by going to our website, and clicking on the night they thought they signed up for, then clicking on ‘Check to see if I have signed up for this night’ link. Their first name and last initial are displayed on the website.
Data:
· Last Weekend 


· No figures at this point. PC-Dispatch is still working on creating a custom report to include the items we need, and always provide. More details to come.
· Previous Week (2/4 – 2/7, first weekend of operation with the new system): 
· Thursday 2/4: 78 rides, 54 cancels, average wait time of 51.42 minutes
· Friday 2/5: 133 rides, 44 cancels, average wait time of 63.237 minutes
· Saturday 2/6: 146 rides, 67 cancels, average wait time of 60.7069 minutes
· NOTE: Our average Thursday # of rides from FA09 was 43, giving an 81% increase for the first weekend of operation.
· NOTE: Our average Friday # of rides from FA09 was 119, giving an 11.7% increase for the first weekend of operation.
· NOTE: Our average Saturday # of rides from FA09 was 112, giving a 30.4% increase for the first weekend of operation.
· This Weekend: We are fully staffed for this weekend
· Thursday 2/18/2010:   (NSCS, Japan Club, Finance Club) fully staffed
· Friday 2/19/2010:       (Semper Fi) fully staffed
· Saturday 2/20/2010:   (SLB, Psi Chi) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:

2/18 – 2/21 – SRPU Conference in College Station, TX.

RamRide Open House – TBD, but look for details in the near future!

2/18 – 2/21 – Dan, Tim(x2) need help with RamRide!! E-mail them!

Student Services – April Ragland 
· Student Services is currently working on planning the Student Coach mixer. Look for more details in the near future. 

· We will be having another Community Service Saturday on the first Saturday in March. I hope that we can get more ASCSU members there this time. More details to come.

·  Student Services is in the process of planning a workshop series. if you have any suggestions let me know.

Dates to Remember

March 6th- CSU Serves

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETING.  This semester, our meetings are in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m.  Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· NEW ASSOCIATE JUSTICES.  Welcome to Hana Shatila and John Dietrick, our new members.  I’ve gotten a chance to give them a brief orientation, and we look forward to having them at our weekly meeting on Wednesday.  A note on the selection process.  As I wrote last week and said at Senate, I was very pleased and impressed with the amount of interest in these positions and the quality of the applicants.  We saw individuals apply from within ASCSU and people who set foot in the office for the first time to interview for this job.  I sincerely hope we can find opportunities to engage those individuals and allow them to use their interest to serve students.  I’m happy to work with those people to get them involved in other ways, and I know President Gearhart has expressed similar sentiments. 

· ALL UNIVERSITY HEARING BOARD.  The board will be meeting this week for a training session with CSUPD.

Liaison for Graduate and Professional Affairs – Seth Anthony

· Office Hours:

· I've set 5 office hours per week in the ASCSU office; they'll be: Monday 9-11, Wednesday 10-11, and Friday noon-2. My schedule is posted under "Graduate School" on the Senate board for now.
· Activities:
· The Health Insurance Survey is complete; long and short versions of results are posted on the GSC website at https://sites.google.com/a/rams.colostate.edu/gsc/home/minutes . We'll be meeting with Steve Blom from the CSU Health Network and Paul Mayo from Summit America around Feb 25 to discuss next year’s student health insurance plan. Look for more details on that meeting as they’re set.
· I attended COISA’s International Dance Party on Friday (along w/Adday and Mohamed) to recruit international/grad students for ASCSU and GSC and spread the work about the higher ed rally, and had several excellent conversations with folks.
· I'm meeting w/Mike Ellis and Kathy Krell on Monday, Feb 15, to discuss an "opt-in" option for the ASCSU student fee for students enrolled in less than 6 credit hours. Look for legislation on this as soon as we can figure out how to make it work.
·  I'll be absent from Senate and Cabinet this week, as I and several other grad students will be travelling to Boulder to visit CU's UGGS (United Government of Graduate Students) to discuss legislative lobbying efforts. I may be back for the tail end of Senate.
· GSC update:

· Membership: 8 out of 8 colleges represented (100%); 24/59 programs represented (41%); 3 of 6 grad student senator seats filled (50%)
· Health Insurance Committee will have met on the evening Monday, Feb 15; I’ll pass along the recommendations they craft for the student health insurance plan.
Jack Becker, Senator, College of Liberal Arts

· This week I will not be in my regular office hours or Senate. I will be attending External and LACC. I will be available by email (jabecker@rams.colostate.edu) but feel the need to take the week to myself. I will be advising an Associate to attend and vote for me.

